Attachment A

NAPA COUNTY
NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU
SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS REVOLVING FUND

SCHEDULE OF REPORTABLE CONDITION
FOR THE FISCAL YEARS ENDED JUNE 30, 2008 AND JUNE 30, 2009

Revolving Fund Authority

Finding:  California Government Code Section 29321 provides that the Board of Supervisors may by resolution establish a revolving fund.  No resolution has been passed by the Board of Supervisors to establish a revolving fund for the use of the Napa Special Investigations Bureau (NSIB).

The NSIB Memorandum of Understanding dated July 1, 2008 establishes a governing board to oversee NSIB and purports to authorize the governing board to establish a revolving fund.  Napa County Counsel advises that the memorandum of understanding does not provide authority to establish a revolving fund.

In addition, the NSIB Memorandum of Understanding states that it supersedes Napa County Agreement number 1684.  Napa County Agreement 1684 was a contract between Napa County and the cities of Napa, St. Helena and Calistoga to establish NSIB and appears to have been executed by the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors and the Mayors of the cities. Napa County Counsel advises that in order to achieve the purposes of the NSIB Memorandum of Understanding, the County Board of Supervisors and all participating city councils would need to authorize it.  The Board of Supervisors and the city councils did not authorize the NSIB Memorandum of Understanding dated July 1, 2008.  Prior to authorization the County Counsel for the Sheriff, Probation Department and District Attorney must also review and approve the form of the agreement.  
Recommendations:  

1. In order to provide appropriate authority for the NSIB Revolving Fund we recommend that NSIB work with County Counsel to develop a resolution that when authorized by the Board of Supervisors, will establish the revolving fund.

2. In order to achieve the purposes intended by the NSIB Memorandum of Understanding we recommend that the NSIB work with County Counsel to confirm the appropriate form of agreement.

Management Response:  NSIB is currently working with the County Executive Office and County Counsel on an updated Memorandum of Understanding.  In the MOU, it will state that by resolution a revolving fund with monies from the participating agencies will be established as included in the mutually approved budget.  The revolving fund shall be used as an undercover fund in order to provide the necessary flexibility to enable NSIB to proceed with investigations.










